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From The Principal  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

 

 

Many, many thanks to the Dads, Grandads and Father 

figures who came along to the launch of the Fathering 

Project last Tuesday evening.  We had a good turn out 

and I am confident weΩll see something up and running 

soon! If you were unable to attend but are still 

interested, please visit the following website for further 

information; www.fatheringproject.org.  
 

 

 

Thanks to Mr Collopy for organising Science Week 

activities which mostly involved a visit from Nitro Mike 

who shared the science about liquid nitrogen. Students 

(and staff!) really enjoyed ice creams Mike made in his 

show. 
 

The Malvern Springs Book Fair is from 

Thursday 22 August until Tuesday 27 August.  

Opening times are from 8:00 – 8:30am and 

from 2:50pm to 4:00pm.  Many thanks to the 

school staff who arranged the books for display.  Thank you to those 

children who dressed up as their favourite book character – and to 

parents for your help!! 

Children are gearing up for the Faction Carnival which will be held on Friday 6 September.  

Throws and jumps will be held on Tuesday 3 September and Thursday 5 September.  Mr 

Fung is busily preparing for these special events. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Telephone:  08 6296 5422  

Email:  

Malvernsprings.ps@education.wa.edu.au  

Website: Malvernspringsps.wa.edu.au  

 

Dates to  

Remember 

Wednesday 21 to        

Tuesday 27 August  
Book Fair 

Wednesday 28 August  
Senior Assembly 

Room 52 and T6 

Friday 29 August  
Choir Excursion 

Tuesday 3 September  
Faction Events 

200m, 400m, Jumps and 

Throws 

Wednesday 4 September  
Junior Assembly 

Room 63 and 66 

Thursday 5 September  
Faction Events 

Jumps and Throws 

Friday 6 September  
Faction Carnival 

Malvern Springs Primary School 

Independent Public School 
Principal: Jenny Kuhn 

Deputy Principals: Penny Reynolds, Luke Birnie,  

Lisa Salleo,  

Manager Corporate Services:  Cheryl Toland  
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Teacher Professional Learning:  Keeping up to Date!  
We were very pleased to have John Fleming and two teachers from Haileybury College in Victoria visit 

Malvern Springs last Wednesday.  The teachers modelled maths lessons in eight classrooms showing us 

how we can extend our childrenΩs learning. Haileybury College is one of the top performing school in 

Australia. 

Malvern Springs Primary School hosted a workshop for the North East Metropolitan Language 

Development Centre today.  We welcomed a group of teachers who observed and learned from our 

wonderful teachers and the fabulous work they are doing.   

Kind Regards, 

Dr Jenny Kuhn 
Principal 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL (cont.). . .  

DEPUTYS’ DESK. . .  

Kindergarten 2020 

Thank you to all the families who have submitted their interest to enrol their child into Kindergarten for 

2020. The school will be sending out Kindergarten Placement Offers to families who have completed an 

application. Please keep an eye out for it in your letter box next week. The completed enrolment and 

rotation preference form are due back to the front office no later than Friday 13 September 2019.  

Student Attendance 

At Malvern Springs Primary School we value and promote each student   

receiving a great education, the building blocks for a great education begin 

with students coming to school each and every day. When students miss 

school regularly, they miss out on learning the fundamental skills that will 

set them up for success in the later years of school. There is no safe number of days for missing      

school – each day a student misses puts them behind, and can affect their educational outcomes. If your 

child is away for any reason, we ask that you advise the school as soon as possible.  

Kind Regards, 

Penny Reynolds, Luke Birnie, Lisa Salleo 
Deputy Principals 

 
 
 
Faction Carnival will be Friday 6 September.  
 
Events in the lead up to Faction Carnival are as follows;  
 
¶ 200m and 400m will be Tuesday morning 3 September from 9am. 
¶ Jumps and throws will be Tuesday 3 and Thursday 5 September throughout the day. 

 
 

Brendan Fung 
Specialist  Teacher 
Physical Education 

SUPER SPORT. . .  
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MERIT CERTIFICATES. . .  

The following students have received Merit Certificates 

Andrew S 
Nakai W 
Samuel F 
Zahra T 
Joseph D 
 
 

Felix H 
Flynn B 
Nate P 
Ozan L 
Caitlin R 
Levi B 
Jack K 
Logan B 
Ava B 

Leah B 
Ella S 
Goy T 
Loughlan B 
Ali A 
Alesha C  
Lachlan D 
Christopher O 
Tilly W 

Nixon V 
Aysha B 
Tyler S 
Flynn B 
Amelia B 
Malachi D 
Kaiya R 
Lucy L 
Jaydah D 
Tahlia C 
Blake W 

Stella P 
Olivia W 
Matthew F 
Amelia F 
Aryan G 
Eva D 
Jessmie G 
Mehreet K 
Kora R 
Lahni T 
Kiyana F 

Toby A 

Carter R 

Olivia R 

Luke C 

Ava H 

Makayla B 

Vincent F 

Mackenzie B 

Ravleen K 
Hayden W 
Felix H 

PEER PATROL. . .  

MEET THE PEER PATROL 

Peer Patrol is a student run group whose aim is to provide a presence in the playground at Malvern 

Springs to help students feel safe.  The Peer Patrol Council are on hand to help students solve their own 

problems that may arise in the playground.  Students on the Peer Patrol Council receive training to be 

able to recognise, analyse and provide peaceful solutions to conflict resolution to assist their fellow    

students. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Selenee Van Der Steen 
Year 5 Teacher 

Look for the Peer Patrol symbol! 

P&C NEWS. . .  

                                Fathers Day Stall 

Our fabulous P & C will be holding a FatherΩs Day Stall next week! 

Prices will range from 0.50c to $3.00 

Raffle tickets will be sold $2 each or 3 for $5 to go in the draw to win a super    
delicious prize for Dad! 
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STUDENT  SCOOP. . .  

Jump Jam  
 

Every Thursday morning , most of the children from 
year 5 and 6 participate in the Malvern Springs    
Primary School Jump Jam squad. The Jump Jam 
squad dances for either competitions or just for 
fun. Malvern Springs Primary School had a jump 
jam competition at the Merika festival and won a 
Trophy for the best costume. We have amazing 
songs to dance to and also new songs that are  
coming. M.S.P.S Jump Jam squad has an amazing 
teacher: Miss Stonehouse. She would always       
encourage you to dance your hardest.             Kirra P 

Year 6, Room 14  

DEFENSE SCHOOL MENTOR PROGRAM. . .  

Hello Parents, 
 

For those of you who are unaware, we have the Defence School Mentor (DSM) 
program running within the school. The DSM program supports students whose 
family members are current serving members of the    Defence Force, we have a 
lot of fun and build a sense of belonging within the school and wider community.  
If you would like any information please donΩt hesitate to get in touch via email at 
Janelle.wallace@education.wa.edu.au  
 

I have some exciting news for current AND ex-serving members of the Defence Force and their families! 
The Younger Heroes are an up and coming Sydney based organisation focussing on supporting families 
and children of Defence families. They specifically target the relationship between the parent and the 
child, supporting families before and after periods of separation or absence due to service requirements 
(though extended or recent absence is NOT a prerequisite to attend the camps). They are running two 
camps in Perth from the 27 to 29 September and 11 to 13 October. The cost is $300 for both a parent 
and a child to attend. I have heard wonderful things about the camps, please check out their website 
www.theyoungerheroes.org for more information and registration. If you do attend, please let me 
know, IΩd love to hear your feedback!                                                                                                Kind Regards, 

Janelle Wallace  
Defence School Mentor 

Janelle.wallace@education.wa.edu.au 

MSPS students Nazea G and 

Jason B enjoying some pizza 

during a DSM session. 

Book Week 
 

Book Week: Book Week is coming and we are going to be selling books for students to buy. We are 
also going to be dressing up as your favourite book characters. We are also going to be selling other cool 
items. 
 

Items to buy: During Book Week students will be able to buy books from the library before and after 
school. During school hours, teachers will be able to bring their classes to the library to see if they want 
to get the book they think they might get. The students will have a pencil and a wish list to write their 
books they think they might get. Students can also buy booklets, cool pencils and many more.  
 

Dressing up as your favourite character: During Book Week, there will be a day where students will 
dress up as their favourite character from a book.                                                                                     Harris I                                                                                                                  

Year 6, Room 14 

Senior Sport 
 

Every Friday after lunch, the year Fives and Sixes 
do Senior Sport. This term, the school has the 
Faction Carnival, so during senior sport            
everybody splits into their factions, Dilert (blue), 
Maali (purple), Yongka (white) and Karda 
(yellow). They practice the games and races that 
will happen at the Faction Carnival. In Term One 
and Two, the Fives and Sixes practiced for the      
Summer and Winter Carnival. Malvern Springs 
won the Winter Carnival! Senior sport is all about 
practicing for upcoming events and having fun!                                                        
                 Ella G 
          Year 6, Room 14 

mailto:Janelle.wallace@education.wa.edu.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.theyoungerheroes.org&data=02%7C01%7Ckristi.barry%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6c399e6f45574e156bcb08d72511fde8%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637018631506284406&sdata=kRk5A8quWiwADt
mailto:Janelle.wallace@education.wa.edu.au
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BOOK FAIR. . .  

Dear Parents and Families: 
 

Reading for pleasure unlocks the power of information and      
imagination and helps children discover who they are. HereΩs 
what you can do to help children develop stronger reading skills 
and a love for reading: 
 

¶ Set the example. Let children see you read. 

¶ Have a collection of books in your home. Update this      
collection routinely to keep up with changing tastes and reading skills. 

¶ Support our schoolΩs Book Fair. Allow your children to choose their own books to read.  
 

The theme of our Scholastic Book Fair is Dino-Mite, where we hope you will Stomp, Chomp, and Read! 
ItΩs a fun reading event that brings the books kids want to read right into our school. ItΩs a wonderful 
selection of engaging and affordable books for every reading level. Please make plans to visit our Book 
Fair and be involved in shaping your childΩs reading habits. 

 

Book Fair dates: 22 August -27 August 
Shopping hours: before and after school 

 

 

We look forward to seeing you and your family at our Book Fair! Remember, all purchases benefit our 
school. 

Sincerely, 
 

Dr Jenny Kuhn 
Principal 

COMMUNITY NOTICES. . .  

It is with regret that I inform our community that Mr Frank Charles Mallard, retired Warrant Officer 
First Class Australian Army, founding member of Ellenbrook RSL Sub Branch, passed away surrounded 
by family on the 10th August 2019.  

Frank spent many years serving in the Defence Force, though more recently he was renowned within 
the Ellenbrook community for his tireless enthusiasm and dedication to both the local and veteran  
community, as well as his heritage by encouraging young indigenous persons to join the ADF. 

Frank was a much loved part of many ANZAC day services at Malvern Springs Primary School, donating 
and reading books to the students and sharing his experiences. Our thoughts and prayers are with his 
family. Lest we Forget. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Janelle Wallace 

Defence School Mentor  
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COMMUNITY NOTICES. . .  

 

 

Hello Malvern Springs family, 

OSHClub friends are happy to share some more 

news with you. As usual, we have been very busy 

during our different sessions. Since the beginning 

of this term we have been working around themes 

such Ocean Animals, Alien Adventures, Lion King 

and Superheroes. This week itΩs all about Nature. 

Please see below some photos of activities that 

our children have been working on. 

OSHClub team wishes everyone all the best for the 

coming Faction Carnival. 

Kind regards 

 Eulogius, Haylee, Myte and Kylie 

MSPS OSHClub Team 

The roaring 

lion paper 

plate 

Captain  

AmericaΩs 

shield 

LEGO       

Superheroes 

Thor        

Cupcakes 


